
Councillor Duncan Wallace (left) was appointed as Town Mayor of 
Buntingford at the Annual Meeting of the Council on Thursday 26th May 
2022. Councillor Wallace succeeds Councillor Graham Waite who served as 
Mayor for four years. Grateful thanks to Councillor Waite for all his hard 
work over the last 4 years, particularly during the pandemic. Councillor 
Mrs Pat Furness (right) has been appointed as Deputy Mayor for the 
2022/2023 municipal year. We wish Councillor Wallace and Councillor Mrs 
Furness all the best for the upcoming year.
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Also in this edition:  New Mayor & Deputy Mayor   •   Ukraine Aid	

District Councillor Jeff 
Jones and his team have 
recently undertaken two 
humanitarian aid missions 
to Ukraine.  Another trip to 
Ukraine is planned for late 
July and we will be taking 
donations again. Details 
of items than can be 
donated will be published 
shortly.

Buntingford now has 
several Ukrainian guests 
and we would like to 
wish them a very warm 
welcome to the town. We 
know you would like to 
return to your home as 
soon as it’s safe to do so, 
but hope that your stay 
here is as pleasant as 
possible. 

The town has seen a 
number of projects aimed 
at improving outdoor 
sports and exercise in 
recent months. New 
skate ramps and a new 
interactive football wall 
have been installed at 
Norfolk Road Playing Field 
and a trampoline has been 
installed in the young 
person’s activity area, also 
at Norfolk Road Playing 
Field. The town has also 
benefited from two new 
outdoor gyms, installed at 
Hare Street Road Playing 
Field and Luynes Rise 
Playing Field. These projects 
have all been funded 
from S106 contributions 
from various developers 
in the town.  The Council 
continues to investigate 
further sports facilities.

The Chatter tables at The Manor House 
have resumed and have been a huge 
success since the end of lockdown, 
but we would like to see even more of 
you here on the first and third Monday 
of every month between 10:00 
– 11:45. Why not pop in for a 
complimentary coffee and a 
biscuit?

During lockdown we took the 
opportunity to redecorate the 
Seth Ward Community Centre, we 
are now back to being as busy as 
ever. If you would like to hire the 
Community Centre for a class, or 
for a party please contact us on 
07827 817997 or email - manager@
buntingfordcommunitycentre.org

S106 – 
Outdoor 
Sports

Chatter Tables 
– Pop in for a 
coffee and a chat

Seth Ward 
Community 
Centre

Ukraine

Outdoor Sports Update



The Council have received quotes to 
upgrade the play area at Hare Street 
Road Playing Field. These upgrades 
will see another new trampoline in 
the town, as well as a cable zip wire. 
We are hopeful that this work will be 
completed before the end of 2022.

Playground 
Upgrade – 
Coming soon

Layston Cemetery was finally opened 
by Councillor Graham Waite in May 
2021. Having had a year to establish, 
the cemetery is looking quite beautiful, 
with a stunning view across the valley. 
The cemetery (not to be confused 
with the churchyard) is owned and 
managed by the Town Council.

We are happy to meet with you to 
sympathetically discuss any enquiries 
for the cemetery including burials 
and interment of ashes. 

Layston Cemetery

Useful Information

Dates Of Future Council Meetings: 
All meetings are on Thursday and are open 
to the public, all meetings are held in the 
Council Chamber at The Manor House.

Town Councillors:
Duncan Wallace
(Town Mayor)

Mrs Patricia Furness 
(D.Town Mayor)
Graham Bonner
Mrs Teresa Bonner
Steve Bowman
Stan Bull**
Mrs Sue Coote
Mrs Jacky Danagher
Mick Furness
Brian Lemay
Jonathan Ling
Graham Waite

** Also East Herts 
District Councillor

All Town Councillors 
can be contacted 
via the Clerk’s 
Office.

Town Clerk: 

Mrs Jill Jones PSLCC 
Tel: 01763 272222

The Manor House, High Street, 
Buntingford, Hertfordshire, SG9 9AB

clerk@buntingford-tc.gov.uk
www.buntingford-tc.gov.uk

The Clerk’s Office is open from 
9.00am to 5.00pm Monday to 
Thursday.

District & County Councillor
Cllr Jeff Jones...........01763 274800	
jeff.jones@hertfordshire.gov.uk

Member of Parliament
Sir Oliver Heald QC MP	
01763 247640	    
oliver.heald.mp@parliament.uk

Police non-emergency – 101 - to 
report crime and other concerns 
that do not require an emergency 
response. Always dial 999 in the 
event of an emergency. 

NEW TO BUNTINGFORD?
If you’ve just moved to Buntingford, a warm welcome from the Councillors & 
Staff at the Town Council. Here is a list of the services you may need and the 
councils responsible for them in our area.

East Herts District Council – 01279 655261 – For electoral registration, refuse 
collection, council tax, and planning enquiries, bulk refuse removal & road sweeping.

Hertfordshire County Council – 0300 123 4040 - For schools, Highway issues, 
registering births, deaths & marriages, bus passes and blue badges, footpaths 
& adult social services.

Sep	 1st  	 7:00pm	  	Amenities

	 8th 	 7:00pm		 Planning

	 8th 	 7:30pm		 Resources

	 29th 	 7:00pm		 Planning

	 29th 	 7:30pm		 Full Council

Oct 	 6th	 7:00pm		 Amenities

	 13th	 7:00pm		 Planning

	 13th	 7:30pm		 Resources

	 27th	 7.00pm		 Planning

	 27th   	 7:30pm             Full Council

Nov	 3rd   	 7:00pm		 Amenities

	 10th 	 7:00pm		 Planning

	 10th  	 7:30pm		 Resources

	 24th  	 7:00pm		 Planning

	 24th  	 7:30pm		 Full Council

Dec 	 1st	 7.00pm		 Amenities

	 8th	 7.00pm		 Planning

	 8th 	 7.30pm		 Resources
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We regularly post updates on our social media pages, so you can be sure to find out the latest official information & notices from us.

Did you know that the Town Council 
has Twitter and Facebook pages?

Follow us on Twitter 
@buntingfordtc

Like us on Facebook, search for 
Buntingford Town Council 


